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Dear Parent/Carer,

I am please to say that Groupcall text is now operational again.  

As we enter the final weeks of the year and the last half-term of what has been another extra ordinary year I would like to outline a recent communication from the Cheshire East Director of Public Health (Dr Matt Tyrer).

“Over the past week (to 03/06/2021) there has been an escalation of Covid cases in Cheshire East with current case rates at 41/100,000 (up from 18/100,000 on 21st May).  Cases in children have been mainly in the 12-18 year age group.  We are also aware that we have cases of the Delta (Indian) variant across the borough.  As a result of this there needs to be an increased vigilance in schools”.

We have had no reported cases during the half-term break and none this week to date.  Many of the latest cases were initially found by LFT so it is important that students continue to test so that we can minimise impact on learning by avoiding isolation periods and time out of school.  They should be carried out twice per week and reported to school as previously communicated.

Positive results should be reported to us as soon as possible so that we can identify close contacts to stop the spread of Covid in school.  There may be situations where we have to isolate larger ‘bubbles’ and then bring students back to school when they have been ruled out as being a close contact.

Face coverings will continue to be worn in communal areas and we will adapt accordingly locally if we see an increase in case numbers which could see the re-introduction in classrooms.

I will update further if I have any further information and following 21st June (step 3 of the roadmap) I will communicate any changes.

Yours sincerely
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D Postlethwaite
Headteacher
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